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FRIDAY NEWSLETTER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
  

 

HEALTH & SAFETY 
UPDATES 

 

Please find detailed below general updates for your information. If you 
have any queries regarding any of the content below, please contact the 
school office. 

 

Reception ~ Leo 

Year 1 ~ Reggie 

Year 2 ~ Elliot W 

Year 3 ~ Hugo 

Year 4 ~ Peter 

Year 5 ~ Emily 

Year 6 ~ Violet 
TESS 
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W/c 5 FEBRUARY 2024 ~ MENTAL HEALTH WEEK 
Mon - Young Voices Concert 
Tue - Safer Internet Day 
Wed - 

- 
Well-being Day 
Class 1 visit to Lothersdale Park & Woods 

Thu - Class 3 Stone Age Workshop in school 
Fri - 

- 
- 

School Council Valentine’s Bake Sale for Shelterbox  
Tree Planting  
Last Class 3 swimming lesson this academic year 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Parent Forum ~ Friday 26 January 2024 
Thank you to those parents who attended the workshop, held on Friday 26 January. It was wonderful to 
meet with you all and share developments of the school, gather contributions for future projects and 
receive invaluable feedback.  
 
During the meeting, I suggested that I would like to create a working party of parents that meet regularly 
to discuss and inform a new incentive, centred around metacognition. If this is something that you would 
like to take part in, please register your interest here:   
 https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=NwO2nk2QSUq9QTIhgECXFoP-
Uuav4WtBjG_uyhPQwLlUQUNCTFlVV1lYSTYxVVM1TUI0QTAzR0UzOS4u 
 
We hope that the workshop provided valuable insights and information. Thank you for your presence and 
engagement. We look forward to more opportunities to work together in building a strong school 
community.  

DEADLINES & 
REMINDERS 

 

It would be really helpful if requested reply slips/payments etc. 
could be completed/paid by the stated deadlines to enable us to 
process the paperwork effectively this week. Thank you. 

 

GENERAL SCHOOL 
UPDATES 

 

Please find detailed below general updates for your information. If you have 
any queries regarding any of the content below, please contact the school 
office. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=NwO2nk2QSUq9QTIhgECXFoP-Uuav4WtBjG_uyhPQwLlUQUNCTFlVV1lYSTYxVVM1TUI0QTAzR0UzOS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=NwO2nk2QSUq9QTIhgECXFoP-Uuav4WtBjG_uyhPQwLlUQUNCTFlVV1lYSTYxVVM1TUI0QTAzR0UzOS4u
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Class 3 Stone Age Day Workshop ~ Thursday 1 February 2024 
What a fantastic day the children in Class 3 had on Thursday! They made a flint axe head 
(out of a bar of soap!), used a bow and arrow to hunt their food, and became 
archaeologists by digging for artefacts. They even dissected ‘human poo’ to find out all 
about the Stone Age diet! 
 
The whole day was a huge success with the children immersing themselves fully in their 

learning. All the children looked amazing in their Stone Age costumes too. A huge thank you to Craven 
Museum for the loan of a discovery box containing fascinating artefacts for the children to admire. Try 
visiting the local museums with your children to further enhance their knowledge of this topic. 
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On Wednesday, we welcomed Rachael Hill from the Dogs Trust, who brought along her toy dog to help 
her demonstrate to the children about being safe around dogs. 
 
All the children took part in workshops throughout the day and we would like to thank Rachael for coming 
along and engaging the children in this important topic. 
 

Young Voices Concert ~ Monday 5 February 2024 
On Monday, our Young Voices Choir will be attending the Young Voices Concert at 
Manchester AO Arena. 
 
We hope they all have a fantastic time and look forward to hearing all about it.   

 
Wednesday 7 February 2024 ~ Class 1 visit to Lothersdale Park and Woods 
Weather permitting, children from Class 1 will be going over to the park and woods next Wednesday.  
Please ensure the children have their wellies school and hats, coats and gloves etc., for the weather 
conditions on the day. 

 
School Council Valentine’s Day Bake Sale ~ Friday 9 February 2024 
Next Friday, the School Council will be holding their Valentine’s Bake Sale 
in school.   
 
Please bring baking donations into school on the morning of Friday 9 
February and ensure children have some change in their bookbag to make 
a purchase if they wish.  
 
 All proceeds will go towards Shelterbox.  Thank you in advance for your 
support. 
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Local Tree Planting ~ Friday 9 February 2024 
All children will be taking part in our local tree planting initiative next Friday, 9 
February 2024. Children will need to have wellies, over-trousers and a warm coat 
in school on Friday. They can bring gardening gloves if they wish (please ensure 
they are named so they can be returned if they go astray!).  Trowels and spades 
will be provided. 
 
This is a Woodland Creation Offer from the Forestry Commission. The aim is to make better, sustainable 
environmental and economic use of the land that was unprofitable for grazing sheep.  This offer benefits 
nature and for the farm, like water storage (less flooding in winter, less drought in summer) and better 
water quality (cooler & cleaner) as well as providing shelterbelts for the livestock from wind and sun and 
more mixed forage. 
 
Thank you to Jon Grey for getting the school involved in this local initiative.  We just hope the weather is 
on our side next Friday! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class 3 Swimming Lessons ~ Contributions Deadline 
Please note that the deadline for payment of voluntary contributions towards your 
child’s swimming lessons is today, Friday 2 February 2024. Swimming is an 
important part of the curriculum but, unfortunately, the school receives no extra 
funding for swimming and relies on parental contributions to enable the children to 
take part in this activity.   
 
To date, we have received £1,825.20 in contributions towards this activity, but are 

still £1,260.40 short of the total the school requires to make this activity viable. If you have not yet made 
a payment, and still wish to do so, please ensure payment is made by close of play today.  Unfortunately, 
any shortfall will have to be taken out of the curriculum budget. Many thanks in advance for your support. 
 
Dolce ~ Menu Change 
Please remember to pre-order meals again for next Wednesday and Thursday due to the menu changes 
made by Dolce.  As mentioned in our previous communication, any pre-orders are automatically cancelled 
on the system if a menu change has been implemented. 

Please refer to the Friday Newsletter and the school website prior to emailing or contacting school, as 
most of our day-to-day information can be located within these communication portals.   The school 
website address is https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk 

https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk/
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YCAT Catering 
A letter was emailed to parents/carers this week from the Trust’s CEO regarding the 
new school catering arrangements commencing 19 February 2024. 
 
We would be grateful if parents/carers of children currently in Class 3 and/or Class 4 
could ensure that school meal payments are up-to-date, and accounts cleared, by 

Friday 9 February so that there are no financial implications to school when the changeover occurs over 
half-term. 
 
Pre-admissions Register of Interest 
The school Pre-admissions Register of Interest List for a potential reception place at Lothersdale Primary 
School is starting to fill up for next year’s September 2025 admission group.  It is important that 
parents/carers register their interest for a reception place for their child as soon as possible (even if you 
live in the village) to enable us to determine potential numbers and the impact it will have on the future 
school roll.  Please be aware that entering your child’s name on this list does not constitute the offer of a 
Reception place. 

 

If you have not yet registered your interest for your child on any of the above school lists, please download 
a copy of the school’s register of interest form available from the school website or, alternatively, contact 
Mrs Ellison, in the School Office, via email on lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk as soon as possible for a 
form.  If you have friends or relatives of children who also fall within the above categories, we would be 
grateful if you could pass on this information. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  

mailto:lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk
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School Events: 
w/c 5 Feb 2024 - Children’s Mental Health Week 
Mon 5 Feb 2024 - Young Voices Concert at Manchester AO Arena 
Tue 6 Feb 2024 - Safer Internet Day 
Wed 7 Feb 2024 - Well-being Wednesday 
Fri 9 Feb 2024 - 

- 
- 

School Council Valentine’s Day Bake Sale 
Last Class 3 Swimming Lesson this academic year 
School breaks up for February half-term 

Mon 19 Feb 2024 - School re-opens at 8:40am 
Thu 22 Feb 2024 - National Child Measurement Programme ~ Rec & Year 6 ~ 1:15pm 
Fri 23 Feb 2024 - Class 2 Swimming Lessons start 
w/c 26 Feb 2024 - Chinese New Year 
Wed 28 Feb 2024 - Y5/6 Netball Festival at South Craven School 
Thu 7 Mar 2024 - World Book Day 
w/c 11 Mar 2024 - British Science Week 
Mon 11 Mar 2024 - Scholastic Book Fair in school 
Tue 12 Mar 2024 - Scholastic Book Fair in school 
Wed 13 Mar 2024 - Scholastic Book Fair in school 
Fri 15 Mar 2024 -

- 
Comic Relief Red Nose Day 
Year 6 Crucial Crew 

Tue 19 Mar 2024 - Parent Consultations ~ 2 to 6pm 
Wed 20 Mar 2024 - Parent Consultations ~ 2 to 6:30pm 
Thu 21 Mar 2024 - Decorate an Egg Competition 
Fri 22 Mar 2024 - 

- 
Last Class 2 Swimming Lesson this academic year 
School finishes at 3:15pm for the Easter break 

Thu 18 Apr 2024 - LSA Bag2School Collection 
22 to 24 May 2024 - Year 4 Residential visit to Eshton Grange 
 

 
 
 

 
 

DIARY OF 
EVENTS 

 

If you wish to promote a community event in our diary below, please 
contact the school office. Please note there may be circumstances in which 
these dates are subject to change: 
 


